
VTC and RMIT University celebrated the 20th anniversary 
of partnership at the residence of the Australian 
Consul-General on 16 October 2023. Representatives 
from the industry and non-pro�t organisations attended 
the celebration event to applaud the milestone of joint 
effort in reshaping education in Hong Kong. 

VTC and RMIT University have worked closely over the 
past twenty years to provide diverse learning 
opportunities for students and staff from both 
institutions, thereby enhancing their professionalism 
and widening their horizons. For instance, an exchange 
visit to RMIT University in Australia has been organised 
for students from the Engineering Discipline to learn 
about modern facilities and cutting-edge technologies 
of local industry. In addition, co-organised academic 
forums are arranged from time to time to enhance 
knowledge exchange. 

Conferring future leaders
Along with the 20th anniversary celebration, a graduation 
ceremony was held on 15 October 2023 to present 
certi�cates to 300 graduates from the top-up degree 
programmes jointly provided by the University and the 
School for Higher and Professional Education (SHAPE), 
a VTC’s member institution. Over the past years, over  
3,000 students have graduated from these 
programmes and VTC will continue to build stronger ties 
with RMIT University to nurture our young talent in 
pursuing their dreams.

毕业典礼  Graduation Ceremony

VTC与澳洲皇家墨尔本理工大学庆祝合作20周年
Celebrating the 20th Anniversary of partnership with
RMIT University

为庆祝VTC与澳洲皇家墨尔本理工大学(RMIT大学)
合作20周年，双方于10月16日假座澳洲总领事官邸举
行庆祝活动，并邀得业界及非牟利组织代表出席，共
同见证这个里程碑。

VTC与RMIT大学在过往二十年一直紧密合作，为双方
院校师生提供各种学习机会，以增进他们的专业知识
及扩阔视野，包括举办交流考察团，让工程学科学生
有机会前赴澳洲，参观RMIT大学现代化及先进的
实验室及设施，以及了解当地的工业发展。此外，双方
亦不时合办论坛，促进知识交流，例如近期的土木工
程与建筑论坛，便汇聚各方学者及专家，共同探讨现
今建筑业面对的挑战，及新科技带来的机遇。

为未来栋梁加冕
在庆祝双方合作20周年的同时，RMIT大学与VTC机
构成员才晋高等教育学院(SHAPE)合办的衔接学士学位
课程，亦于10月15日举行了毕业典礼，向300多名学生
颁授学士学位资历。历年来，双方合办的课程共培育
出逾3,000名毕业生，VTC将继续与RMIT大学合作，为
年轻人提供专业进修机会，协助他们实践理想。

土木工程及建筑论坛  Civil Engineering and Construction Forum 2023
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